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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

October 18, 1982

Dear Mr. Kuhn:

I can't tell you how great it was to

have had the opportunity to see the World
Series games. Knowing I was able to go
was next best to being there.

I thank you so much for your generosity and
thoughtfulness. It was certainly appreciated.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Bowie K. Kuhn, Esgq.
Commissioner of Baseball
15 West 51st Street
Rockefeller Center

New York, N.Y. 10012
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

e October 18, 1982

Dear Bill:

I'm sorry that we didn't get together
while you were here last, because 1
wanted you to see my framed picture of
the Pope and to thank you for taking the
time to get it autographed for me. I am
extremely proud of it and thank you again
for your help in this matter.

Hope things are going great for you and
Betty.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable William Wilson
Personal Envoy of the President
to the Holy Sea

The American Embassy

Rome, Italy




Mr. Michael Deaver
The White House
Washington, D.C.

Dear Mike:

OFFICE OF THE PERSONAL ENVYOY OF THE PRESIDENT

OF THE (NITED STATES OF AMNERICA
TO TEE VATICAN

September 13, 1982

I have been advised by my deputy, Mike Hornblow,
that the photograph which you wished to have autographed is now
done and he will be sending it to you directly within the next few

days.

-

I will be in Washington during the week of Septem~

ber 27 and, hopefully, we will have an opportunity to see you at
that time. Meanwhile, when I return to Rome in early October, I
will take care of getting the rosary which you have requested.
With kindest regards, I am,
Yours sincerely,
J2 L
William Wilson

WW:sf




OFFICE OF THE PERSONAL EXNVOY OF TIHE PRESIDENT
OF THE (NETED STATES OF AMERICA
TGO THE VATICAN

August 31, 1982

Mr. Michael Deaver
The White House
Washington, D.C.

Dear Mike:

In response to your request when I was last
in your office I sent the photo to my office in Rome. The en-
closed letter from my deputy indicates that the request is in
the works. Please tell Caroline I have not forgotten her de~
sire to have a rosary.

All the best.

Sincerely,
William Wilson

WW:sf
Enclosure
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OFFICK OF TIHE PERSONAL ENVOY OF THE PRESIDENT
O THE UNITELDD STATES OF AMERILICA

TO TR HOLY HEE

VIA DI FORTA FINCIANA 4, 00167 ROMK

August 19, 1982

Your Excellency:

Michael Deaver, who is an Assistant to President
Reagan and Deputy Chief of Staff of the white Housce, has
asked whether it might be possible for the Holy Father
to autograph the attached photograph.

Mr. Deaver is probably the closest friend and advisor
to both the President and Mrs. Reagan among the White
House Staff. In certain respects his position is compar-
able to yours. You may recall that Mr. Deaver was
responsible for all the planning of the President's trip
to Europe and came to the Vatican on two occasions prior
to the President's visit.

We realize that it is the general policy that the
Hely Father nct sign photographs. In view of Mr. Dcaver's
relationship with the President and Mrs. Reagan and his
responsibilities for the President's trip, I request that
you consider whether an exception to the general policy
could be made in this case.

I thank you for the consideration you will give this
request and for your cooperation.

Respectfully,

Sl d O pfon Lon T
Michael Hornblow
Deputy

His Excellency
Jacques Bishop Martin
Prefect, Prefecture of the
Pontifical Household
Vatican City
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

October 19, 1982

Dear Mr. Harvey:

Many thanks for sending the article
The Life You Save. 1 enjoyed hearing

the radio story the other day and .
appreciate your thoughtfulness in letting
us know when it would air - and in sending
The Rest of the Story.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Paul Harvey

Paul Harvey News

360 North Michigan Avenue
Chicago, I1linois 60601
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October 13, 1982

Mr. Michael Deaver
Assistant to the President &
Deputy Chief of Staff

THE WHITE HOUSE
Washington, D.C., 20500

Good Morning, Michael Deaver ...

Since I will also be releasing this as
a TV commentary and as a newspaper
column, I thought you should have a

copy.

Miss Moore was most gracious in
helping us.

Sincerely;
)

PH:jw
enc. '"The Life You Save ,.."

PAUL HARVEY NEWS
360 North Michigan Avenue
Chicago, Illinois 60601




THE REST OF THE STORY

BROADCAST #1677 ALL RIGHTS RESERVED

THE LIFE YOU SAVE ...
by Paul Aurandt

The phrase was what had first attracted Mike's attention,

""Cafe coronary."

So called because it ordinarily occurs at a table where food is served
and it gives the appearance of a heart attack,

) It has nothing to do with a heart attack; it is entirely something else,
It is a '"cafe coronary."

A person is eating -- either too quickly or too much in one bite --
and the food sticks in his throat, clogs his air passageway so that he can-
not breathe. Unaided, he will be dead in minutes.

And the term '"cafe coronary' was sufficiently intriguing to get Mike
to listen to THE REST OF THE STORY.,

A doctor named Henry J. Heimlich had developed an emergency
treatment for the condition: ~ -

First, the rescuer positions himself behind the victim, putting his
arms around the victim's stomach. One fist is placed with the thumb inward
between the navel and the bottom of the rib cage. The other hand grasps the
fist. Four quick inward thrusts will usually dislodge the food caught in the

victim's windpipe.
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-2- ROS The Life You Save ...

Mike was fascinated by this revolutionary treatment which was being
referred to as the "Heimlich Maneuver." Mike memorized the procedure,.
Chances were he would never need to use it, yet he figured it was better
to know without needing than to need without knowing.

Every once in a while Mike would review the steps: Get behind the
victim. Put your fist in his stomach between the sternum and the navel.
Grasp the fist with the other hand. Give four quick thrusts inward and upward.

So the Heimlich Maneuver was in the back of Mike's mind -- when he
got on that airplane with his friend back in 1976.

They were somewhere in mid-flight. when Mike's friend, who had been
eating -- suddenly clutched his throat.

Clutching one's throat with both hands is a universal sign for choking:
it is the victim's way of telling bystanders what is wrong -- especially that
he is not having a heart attack.

Again, this friend of Mike's was clutching his throat, was turning blue,
was not making a sound., Mike remembered that if you can hear the victim
gagging, wheezing or coughing, you should leave him alone. But his friend‘
was silent. Mike knew he must act quickly or his friend, starved for oxygen,
would soon be dead.

And Mike acted quickly.

Recalled and applied the technique ... the "Heimlich'" technique.

And his friend did not die.




-3- ROS The Life You Save ...

Most of us neglect the learning of emergency life-saving techniques -~
such as the Heimlich Maneuver, CPR and so on.

Most of us are subconsciously convinced it could never happen to us ...

You and I may re-think that conviction because of what happened to
Mike six years ago.

He saved one life -- and altered the history of the world.

Today Mike is Mic;hael Deaver, with an office directly adjoining our
White House oval office -- Deputy Chief of Staff to the President of the
United States.

The friend he rescued with the Heimlich Maneuver in an airplane in
1976 -- was Ronald Reagan. :

P.S. The offending food -- that stuck in his throat -- was a confection
repopularized at that time by the man who was then President of the United
States.

President Reagan almost choked to death on a peanut!

Now you know THE REST OF THE STORY.

HHHH




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

October 19, 1982

Dear Ken:

| Thanks for sending along the booklet,

How To Get the Federal Budget Under Control.
I have showh it to the President and am '
keeping it in my files for future use. I
certainly appreciate your .thoughtfulness and
input.

Thanks, too, for your continued support.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Kenneth Dale Wells
¢ e 2809 Shell Point Village
: ' - ‘kert Myers, Floridas. 33908- -




Kenneth Dale Wells

2809 Shell Point Village
;!.\ , Fort Myers, Florida
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

October 19, 1982

Dear Mr. Williams:

Thank you for your letter to Mr. Deaver. -
- j Since I do Mr. Deaver's scheduling, I

S c suggest that you have your friend, George
0'Connor, c¢all me regarding an appointment
and I'11 make every effort to accommodate
him.

Thanks again for taking the time to write.

Sincerely,

SHIRLEY MOORE
Staff Assistant to
Michael K. Deaver

Mr. Roy 0. Williams

Roy 0. Williams Associates
Quail Lakes Plaza

2291 W. March Lane
Building A Suite 100
Stockton, CA 95207




October 14, 1982

ROY O. WILLIAMS ASSOCIATES
Quail Lakes Plaza
2291 W, March Lane, Building A Suite 100
Stockton, California 95207

Mr. Mike Deaver (209) 477-0256

Assistant To The President . .
. Business and Estate Conservation

White House Through Insurance

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike:

We have missed meeting one another several times and
some day we shall have the opportunity.

I am a friend of Doug Watts in Sacramento, California, and

on several occasions we have attended the same functions and
yet, I keep missing you. The last function was the barbeque
this last summer at the ranch located just below the President's
and the other occasions were when I was County Chairman for
Governor Regan.

The purpose of my writing at this time and giving you my back-
ground is to establish a connection and to ask if you would
have some time to visit a friend of mine.

George O'Connor is the Federal Affairs Consultant for the New
York Life Insurance Company. This is a newly established posi-
tion and could become a very good asset for the political contri-
butions to the party, as well as, an excellent connection with
the New York City heavy weights.

I feel it may be worth some of your time and I look forward to
hearing from you at your convenience.

Sincerely,

/4

Roy¥ 0. Williams
ROW:bjv



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

October 19, 1982

Dear Mr. Clements:

Mrs. Reagan‘has passed along your recent
letter regarding the 1982 and 1984 elections.

I would like to suggest the appropriate
person for you to meet with is Mr. Edward J.
Rollins, Assistant to the President for
Political Affairs. Ed, I am sure, would be
happy to see you at any mutually convenient
time.

With best regards from the President and
First Lady.

Sincerely,

Michael K. Deaver

Deputy Chief of Staff
and Assistant to the
President

Mr. John Clements
Chairman of the Board
Political Research, Inc.
16850 Dallas Parkway
Dallas, Texas 75248
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Political Research Inc. -

October 5, 1982

Mrs. Ronald Reagan

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington D.C.

Dear Nancy:

It's been many years since I visited your home in Pacific Pallasaides
and discussed with you and the President his seeking the Governorship
of California. 1I'll never forget the long discussions with Henry
Salvitori and his wife in convincing them to meet Ron, or the discus-
sions with former President Richard Nixon in your behalf.

I have written the President seeking an appointment with one of his
top advisors to suggest a plan that would turn about what seems to
be the inevitable in the coming elections and also, assure Ron, if
he desires, or some other hopeful in the Presidential elections of
1984 victory.

The plan falls within the policies of this administration.

I hope you are feeling your best and the campaigns and problems since
our first phone conversation and meetings have not been too great.

My very best to our First Lady.
Sincerely,

POLITICAL RESEARCH, INC.

s

ohn Clements
Chairman of the Board

JC:1b

TEGOLAND AT BENT TREE 16850 DALLAS PARKWAY DALLAS, TEXAS 75248 (214) 931-8827



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

October 19, 1982

Dear John:

Thanks for taking the time to send some
high spots from the speeches you will be
giving in the next few months. They were
quite informative. I particularly enjoyed
the definition of "Damn Shame".

Thanks again for your thoughtfulness.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. John S. R. Shad

United States Securities and
Exchange Commission

450 Fifth Street, NW

Suite 6000 A

Washington, D.C. 20549




UNITED STATES
SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20549

OFFICE OF THE CHAIRMAN

I

A
,utw October 15, 1982

Dear Mike:

The attached speech high spots some post-war
trends and provides an overview of major

regulatory, legislative and other initiatives
at the SEC.

I have or will be giving updated versions to
about 20 business, professional and investor
groups over the next few months.

Any candid comments or suggestions would be

sincerely appreciated.
sp erelz,

Jokn S.R. Shad,

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

October 20, 1982

Dear Jus:

Thank you for your September 7th note alerting me to
Burt Chamberlain's Cities in Schools Program.

Last week, the Department of Health and Human Services
appropriated a one-time $400,000 grant to Cities in
Schools to keep them operational until their private
sector funding takes over in January 1983.

The Arco Corporation, Morgan Stanley, and other major
corporations, have been very supportive, with both
financial and human capital.

If you are still interested in donating to the program,
you would be in good company.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Justin Dart

Chairman, Executive Committee
Dart & Kraft

8480 Beverly Boulevard

Los Angeles, CA 90048

‘pc%%ﬂ



DART & KRAFT
‘ Justin Dart

Chanman. Execulive Commuttee

September 7, 1982

Dear Mike:

I don't really know too much about the attached projec
other than Bob Anderson did get me to attend a meetln“
last January.

If is isn t an 1mpos1t1on oTT R BEVZVIRE LYY

PRSP R RS vTHISt aIay

seﬂ.Nﬁ..Ehinhu-hhr-'i-d be most appreciative and )
would Bob.

Kindest regards and thanks,

e

Mr. Michael Deaver
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dart & Kratt, Inc. 8480 Beverly Boulevard, Los Angeles, California 90048 _{213) 658
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August 19, 1982

Mr. Justin Dart

Dart Enterprises

8480 Beverly Boulevard
Beverly Hills, California 90210

Dear Mr. Dart:

Rod Rude of ARCO placed_a call to you on August 10
1982, on my behalf, req ing, a meeting. He notified

¢ iwn, and that you -Q :
aide asked that I)pu st-in a letter.

Bob Anderson arranged eetin‘gd.@'g?%ou, arfld I
with you on January 14, . The purpose was to

inform you of the
particularly its p

nation.

You were favorably impressed and suggested that this
concept was modeling the President's intent to have
private sector give leadership to public sector needs.
Furthermore, you stated that if Bob Anderson agr
you would contact the White House on our behalf to

(1) share the information about CIS with the hrst
Family or a top side, requesting a meeting s
we might share this program first-hand.

(2) assist us in asking the White House to use thek
authority to authorize a discretionary grant fa
$1 million.

programs without federal assistance. We now ha
desperate need for $406,000 to get us to January

sector to cover our budget. We will be forced to
the doors on our National Office without the $406,
by October 1, 1982.

CITIES IN SCHOOLS, INC., 465 BOULEVARD S.E., ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30312 (




Mr. Justin Dart
August 19, 1982
Page 2

I am available to answer questions regarding the mechancis o
discretionary funds available in several agencies.

You assistance is needed and most appreciated.

Burton F. Chamberlin
Executive Vice President
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

October 25, 1982

Dear Kenny:

Thank you for your recent letter. I am pleased to enclose a
photograph and some information about my duties here at the
White House. I hope that these materials will be helpful to
your studies.

For further information concerning the White House and the
Executive Branch of the Federal Government, you may wish to
consult the United States Government Manual, which is pub-
lished yearly. It 1is available through most public libraries
and may also be purchased by writing to the Superintendent of
Documents, United States Printing Office, Washington, D.C.
20402,

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Kenny Pettit
616 North Sherwood Avenue
Clarksville, IN 47130
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

October 25, 1982

Dear Tami:

Thank you for your recent letter. I am pleased to enclose a
photograph and some information about the Administration. I
hope that these materials will be helpful to your studies.

For further information concerning the White House and the
Executive Branch of the Federal Government, you may wish to
consult the United States Government Manual, which is pub-
lished yearly. It 1is avallable through most public libraries
and may also be purchased by writing to the Superintendent of
Documents, United States Printing Office, Washington, D.C.
20402,

Concerning the efforts of the Reagan Administration in working
with Congress, you may wish to contact Kenneth M. Duberstein,
Assistant to the President for Legislative Affairs, The White
House, Washington, D.C. 20500.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Miss Tami Hayes
1111 Southern Hills
Kingswood, TX 77339
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THE WHITE HOQUSE

WASHINGTON

October 25, 1982

Dear Dana:

Thank you for your recent letter. I am pleased to enclose a
photograph and some information about my duties here at the
White House. I hope that these materials will be helpful to
your studies. .

For further information concerning the White House and the
Executive Branch of the Federal Government, you may wish to
consult the United States Government Manual, which is pub-
lished yearly. It is available through most public libraries
and may also be purchased by writing to the Superintendent of
Documents, United States Printing Office, Washington, D.C.
20402,

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Miss Dana L. Dougherty
630 Redwood Drive
Jeffersonville, IN 47130
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

October 25, 1982

Dear Sandy:

Thanks for your attention to the matter
of Lutheran Towers. We really appreciate
your efforts to continue to reduce the
size of government by being congizant of
matters such as this and then quickly
acting instead of tying all the parties
involved in red tape. This is what we're
supposed to be about.

Thanks again.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. R, Carter Sanders, Jdr.
Associate General Deputy Assistant
Secretary for Field Operations
Department of Housing and Urban

Development :
4517 7th Street, S.W.
Room 9100
Washington, D.C. 20410
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MICHAEL K. CASEY

*NOT ADMITTED IN D.C.

October 19, 1982

Mr. R. Carter Sanders, Jr.
Associate Genceral Deputy Assistant
Secretary for Field Cperations
Department of Housing and

Urban DPevelopment
451 7th Street, S.W.
Room 9100
Washington, D.C. 20410

Re: Lutheran Towers, Long Beach, California

Dear Mr. Sanders:

This letter is to confirm the understanding reached at our
meeting October 15, 1982 with regard to the above~referenced
project.

After an October 8, 1982, meeting with Assistant Secretary
Phil Abrams, a complete review of project plans and specifications
was conducted, which included extensive conversations with both
the project architect and contractor. This review resulted in
suggestions for changes that would further reduce project costs.
Further suggestions were made to avoid such changes that would
cause further delay for major redesign or resubmission to the City
of Long Beach for a revised use permit.

I felt a sincere commitment by all parties at that meeting to
make this project feasible and to seeing that it went forward.
In a conference call later that day with members of the develop-
ment team in California, I conveyed &all the concerns raised at the
meeting and asked all parties to work over the holiday weekend to
reduce costs as much as possible consistent with the above. Of
special concern were a rexamination of the HVAC system, parking
and roof structure. I asked for a specific report on Tuesday
October 12, 1982. That report was issued in writing by the



Myre R. Carter Sanders, Jr.
October 19, 1982
Page TwoO

contractor and specifically addressed-each area of concern. A
copy was also made available to your office. In another confer-
ence call in which I asked for the professional judgments of each
nmember of the development team, 1t became evident that £further
cuts such as reduction to one elevator, or removal of disposals
would reduce the quality of the building below acceptable levels.
It should be noted that you specifically guestioned whether cuts
such as those would be in the oest interest of the project and we
agreed with your judgment.

After reviewing this entire process it is evident that the
design constraints which have resulted in a high cost for the pro-
ject were imposed early in processing by Fund Reservation require-
ments and by regquirements of the City of Long Beach. As presently
revised, I believe the sponsors have done everything prudent to
reduce costs within those limitations. The amount we are now
requesting is $6,419,810.

At our October 15, 1982 meeting we reviewed the proposed
changes and Linda Cheatham of your staff indicated that after re~
viewing the proposed changes with the Los Angeles Area Office that
all recasonable and prudent changes nad been made and that, by and
large, the costs associated with the changes appeared reasonable.

Further we discussed other 1line-iteims in the pro forma 2013
prepared by the project consultant and submitted in the October
12, 1982, package which totalled $6,507,000. We agreed that land
value would be limited to the §$536,000 provided in the July 19,
1982 Firm Commitment despite the additional interest charges
incurred since by the sponsor. Finally we agreed to reduce the
project contingency from 3% to 2% thereby reducing the imortgage by
another approximately $65,000.

All of the changes recited above have resulted in a mortgage
request that will represent a reduction in excess of $400,000 from
the Firm Commitment issued July 195, 1982. The preparation of a
request for the exact mortgage will be prepared by the project
consultant based on the assumptions :ade above. -

Although this process has been difficult for all parties, I
believe there was a good faith attempt on the part of all parties
to resolve a difficult issue and we sincerely appreciate your
time, your consideration, and of course your approval.

Slncerely,

/ James N. Broder

JNB/kk



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON
October 26, 1982
Dear Charles:

Thank you for your letter of October 8 about the proposal
for an exhibition by the United States in Beijing for the
spring and summer of 1984,

I have asked the National Security Council to look into
this and find that they have in fact been in touch with the
backers of the project and with the various government agencies
which have been approached. The main concern has been that
the estimated cost of the exhibition excecds what has been
spent by either the U.S. Information Agency or the Department
of Commerce for an exhibition anywhere, and the prospects for
obtaining such sizable government funds in this budget
environment are not good.

However, there are arguments that can be made for an
exhibition along the lines proposed, and I suggest it would be
useful to have the backers provide a briefing in the near
future to an interagency group which would include all the
U.S. agencies with a potential interest. This would enable
the backers to take account of their latest design plans and
discussions with the Chinese and to deal with all of the U.S.
organizations involved at one sitting, which I understand has
not been possible to date.

I am asking Charles Wick to arrange such a meeting and
preside over the gathering. We will be better equippped to
make a judgment on the merits of the project and the prospects
for either government or private financing after the briefing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

cc: William J. Casey

Mr. Charles K. McWhorter
195 Broadway
New York, New York 10007
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October 8, 1982

Hon. Michael Deaver
The White House
Washington, D. C. 20500

Dear Mike:

As you probably know there is a proposal pending for an
exhibition by the United States In Peking, China for the spring
and summer of 1984, This would be handled in a manner similar to
the exhibition which our country presented In Moscow in 1958 which
received a visit from then Vice President Nixon with much publicity.

It seems to me that this proposal is currently on dead center.
Charlie Wick of the U. 5. Information Agency is understandably concerned
about underwriting this project which would probably cost about $20
million. The Department of Commerce has an obvious interest and it
also would impact on the strategic concerns of both the CIA and Defense.
I spoke with Bill Casey this morning about the project and he thought
it would be worth bringing my concerns to your attention. It seems
to me that it 1s important that FPresident Reagan have the ~option of
maklng avisit to China to .open this exhiblt in the sprlng of, l98h
T don't have to spell out to you the ramlflcatlons of such a visit’
at that particular time. I would hope that you would give the
importance of this option some thought and take whatever action is
necessary to have funding for this exhibition contained in the 1984
Budget.

In my view this expenditure can be justified for a host
of reasons including national security interests. It has many more
obvious direct and indirect benefits than a great many items in our
current defense and strategic areas of expenditures. The danger is
that the project might fail since no one is willing to assume
responsibility for funding. Leadership is needed to bring together
those whose views would be relevant such as Bill Casey, Mac Baldridge
Charlie Wick and David Stockman. I am also convinced that there is A/
no real possibillty of substantial private funding for the project,
If the exhibition is to happen at all our government must be prepared
to underwrite its costs for the simple reason that the benefits
outweigh the expenditure of funds.



Good luck with your labors and let's keep our flngers crossed
for a happy evening on November 2. With warm personal regards,

Sincerely,

/

(‘-} /\'j
AL

Charles K. McWhorter

cc: William J. Casey
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON
October 26, 1982

MEMORANDUM FOR THE HONORABLE CHARLES Z. WICK
The Director, U.S. Information Agency

SUBJECT: Proposal for an Exhibition by the U.S. in
Beiljing

I have received a letter from Charles McWhorter in New York
about a proposal pending for an exhibition to be held by the
U.S. in Beijing, China, in the spring and summer of 1984.
Charles notes that you are understandably concerned about
underwriting this project, which he estimates would cost about
$20 million. He makes a strong pitch that the President have
the option of making a visit to China to open this exhibit,
and expresses the view that the expenditure can be justified
for a host of reasons. He is also convinced that there is no
real possibility of substantial private funding for the
project and that the government would have to be prepared to
underwrite its whole cost.

I have asked the National Security Council to look into the
matter, and they have given me a rundown on the history of the
proposal and the separate approaches made to USIA, Commerce,
State and other interested parties, along with some assessment
of the pros and cons.

I think it would be helpful now if you could orchestrate and
preside over an interagency gathering which would allow the
backers of this project to present an up-to-date briefing to
all of the interested U.S. agencies at one sitting. In
addition to your own people, this should include appropriate
representatives from Commerce, State, OMB, the NSC, and
possibly DOD and CIA. This will give the backers of this
project a fair hearing and enable us to make a better judgment
about the merits of this project and the prospects for either
government or private financing.

I am attaching copies of the letter from McWhorter and my

reply, and asking the NSC staffers involved to be in touch
with your people for any detailed coordination or support that

may be needed.

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Attachments
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CATDIHIINGION

October 26, 19482
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Poar s MacanTay:

Reconse of my past ocolativonship with the
CaliTornia Truckiag Association, T have

coonused wyself of any Jdealings wiin ithe

Talcrsiate Commerca Cooaission.

Sincorely,

cibCHAEL KL DEAVIER

Assisitant to ithe Proui:

foputy Chief of Siaif

dr. David Macaulay

Podvenco Mayflowaer

Poovonce Moving & Stocnge Co.
79tn ~ad Jay Streeis

P.0, 3ax 1194

Seweranento, CA 95306
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Ociober 21, 1982

Mr. Michael Deaver, Deputy Asst. to Lhe President
T"he White House
Taohingion, D.C.

Doar Mike:

Various trucking iadnstry trade journals and wagazines state
that "there will be a strong attempt by 'the Administration
of the ninety-eighth Congress-—-with the Department of Trans-
pocvltation spcarheading the drive -to write a sunset provision
for the Tuntcerstate Conmerce Comnission'".

As a member of the household goods portion of the trucking
industry, I feel ithat a movement of this sort would be
cvidence of bad faith on the part of the Adninistration and
the Congress.

When the Motor Carrier Act of 1980 ard the Houschold Goods
Carriers Act of 1980 were enacted, they contained provisions
that there would be annual oversight hearings by committecs
of Congress for a period of five years to see it these Acts
were meceting their goals and whether any amendments, changes,
or omissions should be made. Right away my question is how
can oversight hearings be effective when the very body en-
trusted with the regulation of this industry, namely the
Interstate Commerce Commission, is to be abolished prior to
the end of the five year period?

Currently, the houschold goods industry is either mecting or
has just set with this oversight comitiece, and I Lhink that
you will f£ind that our industry can sce many faulits with the
fouschold Goods Carriers Act which, indecd, need correction.
Basically, I think that under the regulation of the Inter-
state Commerce Comwission, ounr counftry has always been piro-
vided with the least expensive and most cfficient transpor-
tation system the world has ever scen. I sincercly feel
that wany of the measures allowed by the Act of 1980 are
wronght with discrimination between shippers, absolutely
uncconomic practices, and in soveral cases mecasures that ac-
tually work to the acconomic detriment of the shippers and
general oubhlic,

cha

o



Mr. Michacel Doeaver
October 21, 1982
Page 2

Personally, it is my observation that goveronment officials
and others arce "hell-bent" on Jderegulation.  "Deregulation®
cocms Lo be an acceptable word in Washington and according
to the proponcents nothing should be put in ils way, oven
good common cconomic sense. T could go on ond on, but I

think you got the gist of my auvgument.

I hope you will relay my message to those in the Adminisbra-
tion drawing up the program for the Adminisiration to pre-
sont o the next Congress.

I"inally, give my best cegards to your Tawmily. My fomily

and I had an ovpportunity to say hello to Carolyn this

summer in one of the outstanding ice c¢ream parlors in
America, Vic's, and she certainly looked well. Also, vlease
say hello Lo Ilelen Randolph for we.

B3est personal wishes o you.

Very sincerely,

o

David Macaulay

cc:  The Ilonorable Robert T. Matsui
The Honorable Vic Fazio
The Honorable Alan Cranston
The Honorable S.1. Hayakawa
The American Trucking Associations, Inc.
The American Movers Confercence
The California Moving and Storage Association
The California Trucking Association
The Mayflower Warehousemen's Association
The National Moving and Storage Association

M/ jss



